Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

at Gerrans Memorial Hall, 9.30 am on 4th September 2015


Present

Role



Ralph German                   RG

Assessor - Gerrans
Helen Hastings
    HH


Assessor – Gerrans

David Hubbard


DH

Assessor – St Just

Geoff Pring


GP

Assessor and Technical Resource
Jon Smith


JS
   
MT

David Spreadborough
DS
   
Assessor – Philleigh
Sue Wagstaff


SW

MT

1. Apologies received from: John Adams, Julian German, Alison Golding and Brian Willis and Helen Hastings who had to leave the meeting at 11am
2. Declarations of interest: None

3. Minutes of meeting 14th August 2015: Approval was proposed by DS and seconded by GP before signature by JS.
4. Matters arising: SW confirmed that letters had been sent to the planning department on the 4 cases assessed at the last meeting and all had been posted on their website. She then gave updates on 3 of these cases and also on 4 previously considered cases.

JS provided an update on Higher Penvose Farm and the mast – JS, GP and John Soper of Cornwall AONB had observed the ‘blow up’ mast and GP’s notes had already been circulated to the group, the parish council (who were awaiting the trial before commenting), and the planning officer, who had himself attended on the day. GP explained how the visual impact exercise had been carried out and the conclusion was that at present the impact was negligible and even after the leaves have fallen would be low. JS proposed that the letter submitted by the PAG be withdrawn which was supported by 4 votes to 1.

JS then asked GP to share with the group the content of his recent email to the MT regarding sustainability criteria. He explained that although many applications make much of sustainability the group should be aware of section 14 of the NPPF which makes it clear that the presumption in favour of sustainable development does not exist with regard to the AONB. All agreed that not all those involved with planning seem aware of this and it was agreed that future correspondence from the PAG would stress this where applicable.
5. Plan update: JS reported on a recent meeting of the MT with the 2 dedicated planning officers – Martin Woodley and Jacquie Byatt – but explained that they do not handle extensions and the like which are handled by the Householder department in Camborne. The MT are in the process of trying to obtain dedicated officers in this department as well. JS advised that in an effort to obtain consensus with all involved parties and avoid conflict it is proposed from now on to convey the opinion of the PAG to the relevant planning officer and parish clerk together with Julian German for comment prior to submission to the planning department. This change was agreed by all present.
JS gave an update on the proposed meeting of all parish councillors together with all those who have been/are involved in the Plan on 28th September, full details to follow. GP praised the fact that Julian German had distributed printed copies of the Plan to all parish councillors at the recent meeting of Ruan Lanihorne parish council and JS confirmed that JG will do the same in all 5 parishes. JS confirmed that when he attends parish council meetings he is asking for more assessors to join the PAG. GP suggested that architects could be invited to join and HH agreed that by being more inclusive it would strengthen the group’s position in the community. With the group’s approval JS offered to approach Mark Datson and Steve Hooper to attend.
6. Assessment of planning applications:
PA15/07988 – Pendower Farm, Rocky Lane, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5LW

John Adams had produced some notes on ‘Prior approval – Agri barns’ which had been circulated prior to the meeting. All agreed that the siting and design of the barn were acceptable but all would prefer no roof lights to reduce light pollution
PA15/07644 – Trewollack, St Mawes TR2 5AD

With reference to John Adams notes all agreed that the siting and design of the barn were acceptable but the existing larger barn has a grey fibre cement roof which stands out against the backdrop of trees and hence all preferred the new barn to have a green roof
PA15/07032 – Riviera Gardens, Riviera Lane, St Mawes TR2 5BG

All agreed that the design of this building was far more acceptable than the design submitted under PreApp but as an extension it did not conform with HO8 (ii) as not subsidiary in size
PA15/07673 – 4 Trevennel Close, St Just in Roseland TR2 5XY

All agreed to support this application but also agreed that from a visual point of view it would be preferable to mimic the existing windows with one at the front of the new room with the new door on the side. 
7. AOB – From HH:
i) Suggested that the SG should write to local estate agents to make them aware of the policies in the RNDP and hopefully encourage them to give realistic advice to purchasers intending to demolish and rebuild. All agreed that Millers, H Tiddy, Philip Martin, Alastair Shaw and Lillicrap Chilcott should receive letters, and also the 2 local architects – Mark Datson and Steve Hooper. 

ii) Wanted the SG to be aware that in the run up to the referendum there had been some threatening exchanges on Facebook. JS responded that this was known about and there had also been some negative emails but he felt they could have done no more to circulate the information. All agreed the community still needed to be educated about the Plan

iii) The Friends of Pendower AGM will be held in November and John Adams is to talk about the Plan and she asked JS to also speak to which he agreed

DH enquired whether the PAG would now be reduced following the referendum but JS explained to the contrary and that he was asking the parish councils to provide more representatives to spread the load so each application can be assessed by a local person and another and will include site visits.
DH also wondered if the SG would reduce, to which JS explained that each parish has to provide 3 representatives but he suspects there may be some changes in personnel for the implementation stage.
Meeting closed at 11.45am



S Wagstaff
